COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee dealing with Libraries, Corporate, Housing, Community, Environment, Parks, Roads, Water and Drainage, Planning and Development Business held on 20th March 2013.
	PRESENT

	Cllr B. Bonner

	Cllr T. Delaney

	Cllr T. Gilligan

	Cllr G. Kenny

	Cllr M. McDonagh

	Cllr T. Ridge


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor M. McDonagh presided.  
	G. Byrne
	County Librarian

	C. Ryan
	Senior Planner

	T. O’Grady
	Senior Engineer

	M. Maguire, H. Hogan, Y. Dervan, M. Fagan
	Senior Executive Officers

	J. O’Connor
	Senior Executive Engineer

	D. Fennell
	Senior Executive Parks Superintendent

	M. Kelly, P. Fogarty, T. Curtin
	Administrative Officers

	E. Colgan
	Senior Staff Officer

	B. Clifford
	Staff Officer

	M. Heffernan
	Assistant Staff Officer

	
	

	
	


C/130/13   H-I (1) CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES











Item ID: 35154
The Minutes of the Clondalkin Area Committee dealing with Development, Planning, Corporate, Libraries, Community, Housing, Parks, Environment, Water & Drainage and Roads  Business held on 20th February 2013, which had been circulated, were submitted, APPROVED as a true record and signed.

It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge and RESOLVED:
“That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the Clondalkin Area Meeting held on the 20th February 2013 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
LIBRARIES
C/131/13 QUESTIONS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/132/13 HEADED ITEM (2)






Item ID: 35165

The following report was presented by Ms Georgina Byrne, County Librarian;
LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS
April 2013

	Clondalkin
	Events
	Date

	St Peter Apostle JNS 
	Workshops on books and reading for parents of Early Start children
	Ongoing

	Deansrath Community School
	Book selection and supply programme for literacy support programmes and programmes for advanced readers 
	Ongoing

	Primary School Classroom Novel and Book Club resources 
	Primary School Classroom Novel and Book Club resources
	Ongoing

	Eco Week
	Richenda Garland Eco-Quiz for ages 10 - 12
	Tuesday 23rd April at 10.30am

	ECO Week
	Dale Treadwell Pollinators Project for 1st to 6th Class
	Thursday 25th April 9.45am – 10.45am & 11am – 12pm

	ECO Week
	Dale Treadwell Pollinators Project
	Thursday 25th April 12.15pm - 1.15pm & 3pm - 4pm

	Balgaddy Children and Family Centre
	Capsule Library Service

Parent and Pre School Children services 
	Wednesday 6th April

	Library Services to housebound users
	Library @ Home Service
	Friday 12th April



	Literacy Support
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Wednesday from 5.30pm - 6.30pm

	Book Club
	Adult Book Club 

New members welcome
	Thursdays at 6.30pm

	Class Visit
	Junior Montessori
	Mondays at 1.15pm



	
	St. John’s NS
	Thursday 11th April at 10.30am & 11.30am

	
	St. Joseph’s BNS
	Tuesday 16th April at 10.30am

	
	Senior Montessori
	Every 2nd Friday at 12noon

	Reading/Writing
	Junior Book Club 

New members always welcome
	Thursday 11th April at 5.30pm

	
	Adult Bookclub
	Thursday 25th April at 6.30pm

	
	Library @ Home Service
	Friday 12th April

	Adult Activity
	GIY Meeting
	Thursday 11th April at 6.45pm - 7.45pm

	Languages
	Spanish Language Classes Booking Essential
	Mondays at 6.30pm



	
	Irish Language Classes Booking Essential
	Tuesdays at 6.30pm



	Children’s Story time
	Children’s Story time 


	Wednesdays at 2pm

	Craft Sessions
	Craft Club
	Saturdays 13th & 27th April from 10am - 12noon

	
	Children’s Chess Club
	Saturday’s from 2pm - 3.45pm


For further information contact 4593315 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow Clondalkin Library on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch
April 2013

	Tallaght Library
	Events
	Date

	
	South Dublin Volunteer Centre Stand
	Wednesday 3rd April from 12noon – 2pm

	Reading/Writing
	Book Club
	Tuesday 2nd April from 6.45pm - 7.45pm

	
	Creative Writing 

Booking Essential
	Tuesday 2nd April from 7pm - 8.30pm

	
	Production of MacBeth for Senior Cycle Students 

Booking Essential
	Wednesday 3rd April at 11am

	
	Ballyroan Book Club
	Monday 8th April from 2.30pm - 3.30pm

	
	Teenage Book Club
	Monday 15th April from 6.30pm - 7.30pm

	
	Ballyroan Book Club
	Thursday 25th April from 1pm – 2pm

	
	Junior Book club 

Ages 9 +.  Booking Essential
	Every Second Saturday

11am – 12noon

	ICT Training
	Computer Training for St John of Gods Group
	Mondays from 2.30pm – 3.30pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Tuesdays from 6.30pm – 7.30pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Wednesdays from 5.30pm - 6.30pm

	
	IE Network Business Meetings - Innovation Enterprise Network
	Thursdays from 10am – 12.30pm

	
	Next Steps Computer Skills class.  Booking Essential
	Thursday 4th April from 4pm – 8pm

	
	Computer Training for St John of Gods Group
	Fridays from 10am – 12noon

	
	TTRS-Touch Type Read Spell.  Booking Essential
	Saturdays from 11am – 12noon

	Craft & Adult Activities 
	Knitting Club 

All Welcome
	Thursday 4th & 18th April from 6pm – 8pm

	
	Yoga for Cyclists 

Booking Essential
	Friday 5th April from 12.30pm - 1.30pm

	
	Healthy Food Made Easy 


	Starts Thursday 11th April for 6 weeks from 10.30am – 1pm

	
	Film Club
	Thursday 25th April 7pm – 9pm

	
	Adult Craft Class

Booking Essential
	Friday 26th April from 10.30am – 12noon

	
	Chess Club 

Booking Essential
	Thursdays from 5.30pm - 6.30pm

	Exhibitions
	Art Exhibition by students of Greenhills College
	Monday 8th April – Friday 12th April

	
	Art Exhibition by Eamonn Walsh
	15th March -27th April  

	
	Exhibition from Irish National Youth Ballet
	24th – 21st of April

	
	Exhibition - proud to live in Tallaght
	25th March – 13th April 



	
	Art Exhibition from TACT
	29th April – 11th May



	Historical Society
	Tallaght Historical Society Lecture.  Frank Tracey- the last days of the Anglo Irish Gentry
	Tuesday 9th April from 7pm - 8.30pm

	Prize Giving
	Prize Giving for proud to live in Tallaght art competition
	Thursday 11th April from 10am – 12noon



	Exhibition Launch
	Official Launch of Exhibition by Brian Walsh
	Wednesday 17th April

	Eco Week
	Children’s Inter Library Quiz. Tallaght Heat
	Thursday 18th April from 10am – 12noon

	
	Children’s Inter Library 

Quiz final
	Tuesday 23rd April from 10am - 12.30pm

	
	Eco Week 

Talk & Workshop on Allotments
	Tuesday 23rd April from 1pm - 2.30pm

	
	Eco Week Event 

Dale Treadwell
	Wednesday 24th April 

9.45am - 10.45am, 11am – 12noon, 12.15pm - 1.15pm, 

3pm – 4pm

	
	Eco Week 

Ecological gardener with Brenda Palmer.  Class bookings
	Wednesday 24th April Times TBC

	
	Irish National Youth Ballet visiting library in costume to present prizes for ballet colouring competition
	Wednesday 24th April from 3.30pm - 4.30pm

	Music Lesson
	Guitar Club

Booking Essential
	Wednesdays from 5pm – 6pm

	Children’s activities
	Children’s Story time 

All Welcome
	Tuesday from 3.30pm - 4pm

	
	Story time for Children
	Tuesdays at 3.30pm



	
	Toddler Time
	Wednesdays from 10.30am - 11.30am

	Language
	Irish Class

Booking Essential
	Tuesdays from 1pm – 2pm

	
	Spanish Class

Booking essential
	Tuesdays from 6.30pm


	
	English Classes

Booking Essential 


	Wednesdays

Beginner: 5pm – 6pm

Intermediate: 6pm – 7pm

	
	German Beginners Class


	Thursdays from 7pm



	
	Language classes for Leaving Cert
	Saturdays 

Irish 11am – 12noon

German 2pm – 3pm

	Support Group
	BRI Support Group Meeting.  (Acquired Brain Injury Group)  
	Monday 8th April from 6pm – 8pm

	
	BRI Art Class 

Acquired Brain Injury
	Fridays from 2pm – 4pm


 For further information contact 462 0073 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow Tallaght Library on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch

April 2013

	Mobiles
	Events
	Date

	Clondalkin 

Public stops 


	Sruleen Church 

Foxdene Park, 

Rowlagh: Collinstown Road

Neilstown Crescent, 

Kilmahuddrick Crescent,

Melrose Green

Bawnogue Rd: opposite church

Cherrywood Crescent,
	Weekly

	School stops 


	Clonburris NS
Rowlagh: St Mary’s SNS
Sruleen: Sacred Heart NS

Balgaddy: Archbishop Ryans NS

Deansrath : St Ronan’s NS

Balgaddy: Stewarts Resource Cen

Scoil Mochua
	Monthly

	Tallaght 

Public stops 


	Firhouse: Woodlawn Park Ave,

Parklands Avenue.

Ballycragh: Allenton Drive

Aylesbury: Heatherview Drive

Tallaght : Mac Uilliams Estate, 

Killinarden Community Centre

Brookfield: Glenshane Drive

Citywest: Shopping Centre

Kilnamanagh: outside school

Kingswood: Sylvan Avenue

Fettercairn, St Anne’s NS

Belgard Heights: outside shops

Greenhills: Keadeen Avenue, &

outside Greenhills church
	Weekly

	Public stops 


	Brittas: Gortlum Cottages

Saggart: outside church

Tallaght: Ard Mor Estate,  

Avonbeg Road
	Fortnightly

	School stops 


	Brookfield: Scoil Bhride JNS 

Glenasmole: National School
Firhouse: Scoil Treasa, 
Saggart: St Mary’s NS

Jobstown: St Thomas’ SN 

Greenhills: St Paul’s JNS

Ballycragh: Holy Rosary NS 

Abacas Special School
	Monthly

	Community Centre Deliveries
	St Kevin’s, Kilnamanagh CC

Glenasmole CC

Kiltipper Woods Nursing Home
	Monthly

	Crèches Deliveries
	An Turas, Jobstown

Brookview, Tallaght

Fledglings Brookfield  CC 

Mac Uilliam Fortunestown 

Cathlin Maud, Killinarden

St Elmo’s, Killinarden

Cnoc Mhuire, Killinarden

Brittas Montessori
	Monthly


For further information contact 459 7834 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow South Dublin Mobiles on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch
Following contributions from Councillors B. Bonner and T. Ridge, Ms G. Byrne, County Librarian responded and the report was NOTED.
C/133/13 HEADED ITEM (3)






Item ID: 35171
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/134/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35158
COR (1)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/135/13 MOT (1) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35149
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
CORPORATE
C/136/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Questions 1 and 2 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/137/ REQUEST TO CLEAN UP THE BINS ON THE GRAND CANAL GREEN WAY









Item ID:  34855
Question (1):

Councillor T. Gilligan
“To ask the Manager to give a clean up of all the bins on the Grand Canal Green Way in the Clondalkin area?”
REPLY:

“An unscheduled inspection of the Grand Canal Way- Green Route from the 3rd Lock at Davitt Road to the 12th Lock on the Lucan – Newcastle Road was carried out on Thursday 7th March 2013.  The inspection found that all the bins along the Route were empty and the surrounding areas were more or less clear of litter. 

As previously indicated inspections are carried out at least twice a week and bins emptied as required. 

Problems do arise occasionally when bags of household rubbish, nappies and ashes are dumped into the bins and this clogs up the openings on the bin even though the bin itself would not be full. 

A review of the inspections of the bins will be undertaken shortly as the level of activity on the Canal will increase over the next few months.”

C/138/13 REQUEST TO CLEAN UP THE WALKING ROUTE ALONG THE CANAL WITHIN THE CLONDALKIN AREA





Item ID: 35183
Question (2) :
Councillor T. Gilligan
“To ask the Manager to undertake a full clean up of the walking route along the Canal within the Clondalkin area?  How much was spent developing this walking route also?”
REPLY:

“An unscheduled inspection of the Grand Canal Way- Green Route from the 3rd Lock at Davitt Road to the 12th Lock on the Lucan – Newcastle Road was carried out on Thursday 7th March 2013.  The inspection found that all the bins along the Route were empty and the surrounding areas were more or less clear of litter. 

As previously indicated inspections are carried out at least twice a week and bins emptied as required. 

Problems do arise occasionally when bags of household rubbish, nappies and ashes are dumped into the bins and this clogs up the openings on the bin even though the bin itself would not be full. 

A review of the inspections of the bins will be undertaken shortly as the level of activity on the Canal will increase over the next few months. 

The final all-in cost of the Grand Canal-Green Route Project was €17,050,683.03.  These costs were apportioned between South Dublin County Council (43%), Dublin City Council (13%) and ESB (44%).”

C/139/13 HEADED ITEM (4)






Item ID: 35167
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/140/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35163
COR (2)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/141/13 MOT (2) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35146
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/142/13 MOT (3) WIFI SERVICES IN CLONDALKIN AND FONTHILL RETAIL PK










Item ID: 35022
It was proposed by Councillor T. Gilligan and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:

“That the Manager introduces free WiFi Services in Clondalkin and Fonthill Retail Park. This is on foot of DCC offering free WiFi through a commercial company running it as a concession.”
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED.
“By means of background to the motion - it is proposed that free public WiFi may be rolled out under the Council's village renewal activities. The Council's objective is to provide free wireless Internet access to the general public on the main thoroughfares of the County's villages as a pro business measure and renewal initiative. In providing such facilities we are ultimately making these areas more attractive to the public to spend their time and consequently the potential of conducting more business locally (and therefore enabling the potential of spending more money locally).

The model under which we propose to deliver the service outlined seeks to partner with local businesses enabling them to become stakeholders and engaging them in the process. As part of the engagement, the proposed WiFi service can provide the facility to initially drive users of the service to a customisable start page for advertising local business and/or local events. The logistical issues which the engagement of local business seeks to overcome involve; location provision by allowing access to their property for mounting of the WiFi equipment, and internet provision through segmentation of their existing broadband access allowing sharing of the service in a secure manner. As part of the scheme the Council has made available funds to cover the cost of the necessary equipment, installation, and ongoing management of the solution. There is no additional financial cost on the businesses. 

Specifically in relation your query regarding Clondalkin - the Council has prior to Christmas 2012 approached the business people of Clondalkin on the basis outlined above with a view to establishing free public WiFi Internet access in Clondalkin. It is disappointing to report that the proposal did not gather sufficient interest among the business people in order to proceed – this despite significant support from local business representatives and extensive effort by both Council staff and third party suppliers.

Whilst the above outcome at the present time is disappointing, the Council is committed to providing the service as outlined at such a point where there is enough interest amongst the local businesses to proceed. We also continue to investigate the options utilised by Dublin City Council in their endeavours in order to evaluate their applicability to the South Dublin County scenario.”

C/143/13 MOT (4) ISSUE OF OVERFLOWING BINS ON THE CANAL PATH GREEN WAY


Item ID: 35217
It was proposed by Councillor B Bonner and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:

“That the Manager present a report on the issue of the bins on the Canal Path Green Way.  They are almost always overflowing and are both unsightly and a health hazard.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“An unscheduled inspection of the Grand Canal Way- Green Route from the 3rd Lock at Davitt Road to the 12th Lock on the Lucan – Newcastle Road was carried out on Thursday 7th March 2013.  The inspection found that all the bins along the Route were empty and the surrounding areas were more or less clear of litter. 

As previously indicated inspections are carried out at least twice a week and bins emptied as required. 

Problems do arise occasionally when bags of household rubbish, nappies and ashes are dumped into the bins and this clogs up the openings on the bin even though the bin itself would not be full. 

A review of the inspections of the bins will be undertaken shortly as the level of activity on the Canal will increase over the next few months.”

Following contributions from Councillors B. Bonner, T. Delaney and T. Gilligan, Mr. P. Fogarty, Administrative Officer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
HOUSING
C/144/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Questions 3 to 6 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/145/13 SITUATION REGARDING PROCTOR’S COTTAGE ON CASTLE ROAD, SAGGART










Item ID: 35216
Question (3):

Councillor B. Bonner
“To ask the Manager what is the current situation with regard to Proctors Cottage on Castle Road in Saggart?  The hoarding recently fell down and the cottage was set alight. What steps can be taken to reduce the risk to health and safety here? “
REPLY:

“A complaint was originally received in April 2012 in relation to the hoarding which had previously been erected in front of the cottage on Castle Road, Saggart.   Following an inspection at that time, the Council’s Dangerous Structures Inspector recommended that the hoarding be reinstated as the site was then easily accessible to the general public.   A notice to this effect was issued to the registered owners of the premises.

 A further complaint was received in October 2012 and a further inspection was undertaken with correspondence issuing to the registered owner.  A follow up inspection was undertaken in February 2013 at which time it was noted that the gable and chimney stack was in poor repair.

 The most recent complaint was received in early March 2013 advising that the premises had been set alight and that the hoarding had again fallen down.

 The Council has been liaising with an agent of the registered owners who have indicated that he has been instructed by the owner to arrange remedial works.  An on-site meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 19th March 2013 at which it was agreed that remedial works will be completed to make the location safe as soon as possible.”

C/146/13 REQUEST FOR DATE THAT THE STONE BOULDER AT MÉILE AN RÍ WILL BE REMOVED








Item ID: 35230
Question (4):

Councillor G. Kenny
“To ask the Manager to give dates for the removal of the stone boulders which are presently on Méile an Rí Crescent?”
REPLY:

“The Council's Planning Department report that the tender process in question has been completed and the Managers Order signed for the works.  They are progressing to appointing the successful tenderer.

It is anticipated that the works should commence before the Summer.”

C/147/13 TRANSFER OF LAND BETWEEN KILMAHUDDRICK AND KILCRONAN GROVE










Item ID: 35233
Question (5):

Councillor M. McDonagh
“To ask the Manager to provide a report on the request by Cluid Housing Association to transfer ownership of a strip of land between Kilmahuddrick Road and Kilcronan Grove back into Council ownership.”
REPLY:

“The Council (Water Services) has been in discussions with the Cluid Housing Association regarding the disposal of lands outlined on attached map to the Council free of charge. The Council seeks to acquire the site for services access into the future.  

The Council has a Mortgage dated 22nd August 1995, registered against the entire Folio DN110488F in respect of the voluntary housing development in Kilcronan by Cluid Housing Association (formerly St. Pancreas Housing Association).The Mortgage contains a condition that Cluid may not dispose of the property without the Council's consent.

The Housing Department consented to the disposal of the land in question (free of charge) by Cluid Housing Association on the 1st of March 2013.”

MAP
C/148/13 REPORT ON THE ONGOING WORKS IN MÉILE AN RÍ, TOR AN RÍ AND BURG AN RÍ









Item ID: 35235
Question (6):

Councillor M. McDonagh
“To ask the Manager to provide a report on the ongoing repair works in Méile an Rí, Tor an Rí and Búirg an Rí to address the problems detailed in a number of independent reports discussed by the area committee last year and to detail the total number of repair requests for the three estates received in 2012 and the total cost of these repairs and for that year?”
REPLY:
“The Architectural Services Department have stated that the remedial works, in the three areas as detailed in the various reports to this committee last year, have now been completed.
The total number of response maintenance requests in the three areas and the average cost of the completions of those request in 2012 is as follows:”
	Location
	No. of Requests
	No. of  Completions
	Average cost

	Méile an Rí
	615
	577
	€92.26

	Tor an Rí
	239
	229
	€160

	Búrig an Rí
	209
	194
	€90.92

	Total
	1063
	1000
	€114.39


C/149/13 HEADED ITEM (5)






Item ID: 35178
The following report was presented by Ms M. Maguire and Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officers:
The Housing Construction, Procurement & Allocation Report
REPORT:
The following table outlines progress on Leasing/RAS and PRTB inspections in the Clondalkin electoral area as at 28/2/13
	 
	 @31/12/12
	1/1/13 to 28/2/13
	cumulative at 28/2/13
	 processing at 28/2/13

	Properties procured under lease arrangements
	32
	0
	32
	7

	Properties procured under RAS arrangements
	314
	5
	319
	20

	PRTB inspections(countywide)
	5200
	125
	5325
	40

	(note 880 PRTB inspections in 2012)
	 
	 
	 
	 


CLONDALKIN AREA ALLOCATIONS

	2012
	 
	CURRENT 01/01/2013 to 15/03/2013 
	CURRENT NOS.  ON  LIST

	HOUSING LIST ALLOCATIONS
	73
	3 
	6,930

	CBL
	31
	2
	 

	ASH
	2
	 
	 

	OAP
	7
	1
	 

	Homeless 
	3
	 
	 

	Medical
	12
	 
	 

	Priority Committee
	1
	 
	 

	Standard 
	17
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TRANSFERS 
	17
	1 
	324

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TOTAL
	90
	 4
	 


COUNTY WIDE ALLOCATIONS 

	2012
	 
	CURRENT 01/01/2013 to 15/03/2013 
	CURRRENT NOS.  ON  LIST

	HOUSING LIST ALLOCATIONS
	295
	19
	10,492

	CBL
	147
	8
	 

	ASH
	8
	1
	 

	OAP
	15
	2
	 

	Homeless 
	19
	3
	 

	Medical
	31
	1
	 

	Priority Committee
	5
	 
	 

	Standard 
	70
	4
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TRANSFERS 
	86
	10
	749

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TOTAL
	381
	29
	 


Following contributions from Councillors T. Gilligan, T. Ridge, M. McDonagh and G. Kenny, Ms M. Maguire and Mr. H. Hogan responded to queries raised and AGREED to come back with a report to a future meeting outlining the principals of each scheme.  The report was NOTED. 

C/150/13 HEADED ITEM (6)






Item ID: 35251 
The following report was presented by Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officer:
HOUSING NEEDS ANALYSIS 2013 – UPDATE ON PROCESS
Following contributions from Councillors B. Bonner and T. Ridge, Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

C/151/13 HEADED ITEM (7)






Item ID: 35170
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/152/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35157
COR (3)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/153/13 MOT (5) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35148
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
COMMUNITY
C/154/13 QUESTIONS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/155/13 HEADED ITEM (8)






Item ID: 35143
APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/156/13 HEADED ITEM (9)






Item ID: 35166
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/157/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35155
COR (4)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/158/13 MOT (6) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35145
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
ENVIRONMENT
C/159/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Questions 7 to 13 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/160/13 INSURANCE FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS INVOLVED IN COMMUNITY CLEAN UPS










Item ID: 35220
Question (7):

Councillor B. Bonner
“To ask the Manager, a number of community groups have concerns in relation to insurance for those who get involved in community clean ups.  What is the situation in relation to this?”
REPLY:

“Groups undertaking community clean ups or those involved in Tidy Towns organise their own insurance.  Those involved in community clean-ups are often associated with Resident Associations, Environmental groups or youth groups and insurance cover is part of the formation and organisation of the group.”
C/161/13 DUMPING OF DOMESTIC WASTE ON THE NEILSTOWN ROAD
Item ID: 35228
Question (8):

Councillor T. Delaney
“There seems to be a constant problem with dumping of domestic waste on the Neilstown Road, with litter scattered along the whole length of the road.  To ask the Manager what can be done?”
REPLY:
“There have been four no. incidents of illegal dumping reported on the Neilstown Road since September 2012 to date and where evidence was found, fines were issued under the Litter Pollution Act l997.

The Council's Enforcement and Licensing Division, Environmental Services Department is dependant on the support of local residents to provide information to support  the taking of legal action under the Litter Pollution Act l997. Specifically where an incident of illegal dumping is witnessed, residents are actively encouraged to report vehicle registration/other details to SDCC where this information will be followed up with a view to pursuing legal action under the aforementioned Act. The Council is also reliant on eye-witness reports to support SDCC in the taking of legal action through providing evidence in any subsequent court proceedings.

In further attempts to curtail the practice of illegal dumping generally throughout the county, the Council's Waste Enforcement Officers are engaged on a daily basis of surveillance of illegal waste collectors.  Again residents are actively encouraged to report details of all such collections including and specifically scheduled collections so that these can be investigated and arrangements can be put in place in advance of the scheduled collection date to intercept the persons engaged in the waste collection service.

As Authorised Officers for the purpose of the Waste Management Act 1997/Regulations 2007, officers are empowered to request details from persons engaged in collection/disposal of waste, of Waste Collection Permits, Receipts for the disposal of all such waste at authorised and permitted waste facilities.

The Council's Litter Picking and Gully Cleansing Schedule is available for the public to view on the Councils web-site www.sdcc.ie”
C/162/13 REQUEST TO PROVIDE LITTER BINS AT THE BUS STOP ON THE FONTHILL ROAD









Item ID: 35224
Question (9):

Councillor T. Delaney
“To ask the Manager to provide a litter bin at the bus stop on the Fonthill Road opposite the entrance to St Johns, etc which is constantly a littered area?”
REPLY:

“The Cleansing Foreman will inspect the area on Fonthill Road South and a bin will be listed for installation.”
C/163/13 REQUEST TO DISPLAY “NO DOG FOULING SIGNS” IN CASTLE CLOSE










Item ID: 34994
Question (10):
Councillor T. Gilligan
“To ask the Manager to erect "No Dog Fouling Signs" in Castle Close including the amount of the fine? How much is the fine in the area if an owner is caught not cleaning up after their dog?  How many dog fouling fines have been given out in 2009,10,11,12 and what was the amount in total?”
REPLY:

“Section 22 of the Litter Pollution Act 1997 provides for the issue of a fixed penalty notice to anyone witnessed not cleaning up after their dog.  The amount of this fine is €150.00.  Understandably, there is no way of enforcing this fine without a report from an eye-witness who is prepared to go to court.  Fines issued in the past were as follows: - 2009 - 1, 2010 - 2, 2011 - 2, 2012 - 4, 2013 to date - 1. None of these were specifically for the Castle Close area.  In 2011 a programme of anti-dog fouling stenciling was applied to all Regional Parks and this will be extended in 2013 to neighbourhood and local parks once the weather has improved.  The Council is engaged in a number of awareness campaigns aimed at the prevention and proper disposal of litter and dog-fouling in particular.  The 'Responsible Dog Ownership Programme'  has been established to address the issue of dog fouling which includes pop-up stands, poop scoops and leaflets which are available on loan to schools, community centres and business to raise awareness of the importance of responsible dog ownership.  The Enforcement & Licensing division is also sending out leaflets on responsible dog ownership with the dog license issued through its on-line service.”
C/164/13 REQUEST TO UNDERTAKE A CLEAN UP OF THE LAND ADJACENT TO PALMERSTOWN WOODS, CLONDALKIN



Item ID: 35021
Question (11):
Councillor T Gilligan
“To ask the Manager to undertake a full and comprehensive clean up of the land adjacent to Palmerstown Woods, Clondalkin?”
REPLY:
“The area of land in question is alongside a busy roadway with a footpath on the opposite side of the roadway. The Foreman will be instructed to inspect the area and to implement a clean up of the materials contained within the hedging and scrub land. The works will require traffic management to protect the staff undertaking the works.”

C/165/13 UPDATE ON THE PROVISION OF A BOTTLE BANK FACILITY NEAR THE NEILSTOWN SHOPS






Item ID: 35231
Question (12):
Councillor G. Kenny
“To ask the Manager to give an update on the provision of a bottle bank facility near the Neilstown Shops?”
REPLY:

“There are no plans at present for the Council to place recycling bring banks near the Neilstown Shops.  There is no such facility in the Neilstown area at present and the provision of such a facility would assist the Council in the improvement of recycling rates across the County.  The Council will examine the matter to determine if a suitable site can be found for bring banks in the area and any assistance that can be given in relation to this matter would be greatly appreciated.”

C/166/13 REPORT ON THE NUMBER OF ILLEGAL DUMPING INCIDENTS IN THE CLONDALKIN LOCAL ELECTORAL AREA



Item ID: 35234
Question (13):
Councillor M. McDonagh
“To ask the Manager to provide a report on the number of reported incidents of illegal dumping in the Clondalkin LEA received by the Council in 2010, 2011 and 2012?”
REPLY:

“All queries in relation to illegal dumping and littering are recorded in the Customer Care System under categories of Illegal Dumping and Litter Warden Service. The following is a breakdown of reports for the Clondalkin LEA for the periods 20l0-20l2 inclusive:

2010    Illegal Dumping - 21,   Litter Warden - 91

2011    Illegal Dumping - 59    Litter Warden - 93

2012    Illegal Dumping - 101 Litter Warden - 104

To date in 2013 there has been 171 incidents of Illegal Dumping recorded and 31 complaints under Litter Warden Services.

As can be seen there is a marked increase in the incidence of illegal dumping reported to SDCC within the Clondalkin LEA.  Every effort is made through the Council’s Litter Warden Service to actively enforce the provisions of the Litter Pollution Act l997 against the perpetrators of illegal dumping.  However, the Council is dependant on the support of members of the public to be proactive in reporting of all such incidences to SDCC and to provide details of the perpetrators of the illegal dumping so that the appropriate legal action can be taken.   

 In further efforts to clamp down on the practice of illegal dumping generally throughout the county, SDCC's Waste Enforcement Officers are engaged on daily basis in the surveillance of illegal waste operators and the Council is fully committed to taking appropriate enforcement against all such illegal activity under the appropriate statute.”

C/167/13 HEADED ITEM (10)






Item ID: 35169
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/168/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35156
COR (5)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/169/13 MOT (7) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35144
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/170/13 MOT (8) REQUEST TO CLEAN THE SHORES AT MONKSFIELD COURT, CLONDALKIN








Item ID: 34853
It was proposed by Councillor T. Gilligan and seconded by Councillor M. McDonagh:
“That the Manager undertakes to clean the shores at Monksfield Court, Clondalkin.”
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED.
“The gullies are scheduled for cleaning by Oxigen on the week commencing 13th May 2013.”

C/171/13 MOT (9) CONDITION OF THE GRASS BANK AREAS ADJACENT TO THE M50, N7 AND LUAS RED COW CAR PARK





Item ID: 34938
It was proposed by Councillor T. Delaney and seconded by Councillor M. McDonagh:
“That this Committee requests urgent action to address the disgraceful condition of the grass bank areas adjacent to the M50, N7 and Luas Red Cow Car Park. This area is disgracefully filthy with litter and could also be enhanced with a landscaping/planting scheme as it is a major infrastructural feature of our county”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The area in question has been included in the Council’s Daily Maintenance Schedule, details of which are available on SDCC homepage www.sdcc.ie.
The matter of the landscaping of the grass banks adjacent to the M50, N7 and LUAS Red Cow Car Park will be taken up with the National Roads Authority / Railway Procurement Agency.”

Following a contribution from Councillor T. Delaney, who requested a report on the Motion be brought to a future meeting.  The report was NOTED. 

C/172/13 MOT (10) REPORT ON THE CONTINUOUS DUMPING ON BOTH PRIVATE AND PUBLIC GROUNDS NEAR SAMILDANACH GAA CLUB



Item ID: 35142
It was proposed by Councillor T. Ridge and seconded by Councillor M. McDonagh:
“That a report be brought as to the continuous dumping on both private and public grounds at rear of Coldcut Club and rear of adjoining housing estates. Reply to include what measures this Council can provide to remove same.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“A request was received from Samildanach GAA Coldcut Club in relation to allegations of illegal dumping within the grounds occupied by Samildanah G.A.A. Coldcut club under lease from the owners.   As the lands in question are in private ownership, SDCC has no responsibility in relation to the maintenance of these lands.  Further, the Council's Litter Warden has reported that the litter is not visible from a public place so therefore is not enforceable under the  Litter Pollution Act l997. Samildanach G.A.A. Coldcut Club is advised to pursue  the matter of clean-up and ongoing maintenance of these privately owned lands under the terms of the lease agreement entered into between the Club and owners of the lands in question.

Lands in public ownership in the vicinity of the Coldcut Club will continue to be monitored by the Council's Litter Warden and where evidence of illegal dumping is found, appropriate enforcement action will be taken under the Litter Pollution Act l997.  Members of the public are actively encouraged to report all incidences of illegal dumping and littering to SDCC Enforcement and Licensing Division where all such reports will be actively pursued by the Litter Warden for the area.

The Council's Cleansing Section has been requested to schedule a clean up of  public lands under maintenance of SDCC in the immediate vicinity of the Coldcut Club and  to the rear of adjoining housing estates. 

Details of  SDCC's cleansing schedules are available on SDCC homepage www.sdcc.ie”
It was AGREED to take Motion 10 in conjunction with Motion 13 in the name of Councillor T. Gilligan 
MOT (13) REPORT ON THE ILLEGAL DUMPING IN SAMILDANACH GAA COLDCUT CLUB, COLDCUT ROAD







Item ID: 35008
It was proposed by Councillor T. Gilligan and seconded by Councillor M. McDonagh:

“That the Manager provides a comprehensive report on illegal dumping in Samildanach GAA Coldcut Club, Coldcut Road and provides measures to eliminate illegal dumping in this area, perhaps by use of mobile cameras.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“A request was received from Samildanach GAA Coldcut Club in relation to allegations of illegal dumping within the grounds occupied by Samildanah G.A.A. Coldcut club under lease from the owners.   As the lands in question are in private ownership, SDCC has no responsibility in relation to the maintenance of these lands.  Further, the Council's Litter Warden has reported that the litter is not visible from a public place so therefore is not enforceable under the  Litter Pollution Act l997. Samildanach G.A.A. Coldcut Club is advised to pursue  the matter of clean-up and ongoing maintenance of these privately owned lands under the terms of the lease agreement entered into between the Club and owners of the lands in question.”

Following contributions from Councillors T. Ridge, T. Gilligan, M. McDonagh and B. Bonner, Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised and AGREED that a further report will be brought to a future meeting.  The report was NOTED.
C/173/13 MOT (11) PROCEDURE TO BE FOLLOWED BY COMMUNITY GROUPS WHEN ORGANISING A ONCE-OFF CLEAN UP




Item ID: 35219
It was proposed by Councillor B. Bonner and seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan:
That the Manager presents a report on the procedure to be followed by a community group that wishes to organise a once-off clean up or a regular clean up of their area.  Please include contact numbers for relevant council officials who can assist groups with the arrangements and the procedures around the following issues.

provision of bags, gloves, pickers and hi vis vests.

collection of filled bags of rubbish.

The following report by the Manager was READ:

“Community clean up applications are processed through the Social Credits  programme. The application form is available on the website www.socialcredits.ie.  Community clean up guidelines are available on the Council's website - this is a guide to organising a community clean up.  In 2012 the Council made arrangements to locate clean up materials - litter pickers, hi-vis vests, bags, brushes and shovels in community based facilities - community centres and sports and leisure centres. The use of the material  can be maximised and used by many groups - this ensures better use of  the Council's resources. 

Once an application is made for support for a community clean up - the applicant is contacted regarding supply of materials and arrangements agreed regarding collection of material.”

Following a contribution from Councillor B. Bonner, Ms Y. Dervan, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
C/174/13 MOT (12) PROVISION OF LITTER BINS IN AND AROUND CLONDALKIN VILLAGE







Item ID: 35008
It was proposed by Councillor T. Delaney and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:
“That this Committee requests the Manager to consider providing dog litter bins in and around Clondalkin Village and issue free bags as a pilot project in an effort to tackle what is a very annoying and increasing problem.”
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED.
“The Council is planning to launch the Green Dog Walkers programme through the Social Credits programme in April. This programme is a community based supporting responsible dog owners  in a positive way. The project is a non-confrontational friendly way of changing attitudes about dog fouling. Green Dog walkers on signing a pledge will receive an armband and bag dispenser and will be supported to actively encourage responsible dog ownership in their area. Information will be available on the social credits website www.socialcredits.ie and also circulated to all social credits applicants

There are no plans to provide dog litter bins as any litter bin can be used to dispose of dog litter.”

C/175/13 MOT (14) BOTTLE BANKS IN THE BAWNOGUE AREA OF CLONDALKIN










Item ID: 35226
It was proposed by Councillor B. Bonner and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:

“What is the current situation in relation to bottle Banks in the Bawnogue area of Clondalkin?”
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED:
“Management at the Bawnogue Community and Enterprise Centre have recently agreed to the placing of glass bring banks by the Council in the grounds of the centre.  Glass recycling containers will be placed at the centre, once a site visit has taken place to agree the exact location for the facility.  The site visit is due to take place in the coming days.”
PARKS
C/176/13 QUESTIONS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/177/13 HEADED ITEM (11)






Item ID: 35172
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/178/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35159
COR (6)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/179/13 MOT (15) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35150
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/180/13 MOT (16) UPDATE REGARDING TREES IN LINDISFARNE

Item ID: 34998
It was proposed by Councillor T. Gilligan and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:
“That the Manager gives an update in relation to trees in Lindisfarne to stop cars using the green as a road.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The access for motor vehicles to Lindisfarne Estate is via Lindisfarne Avenue which links out to the Bawnogue / Deansrath District Distributor Road.

Driving of vehicles across the open space is prohibited under the Parks and Open Space Bye-laws 2011. Persons driving vehicles across the open space at Lindisfarne to access the District Distributor Road are also committing a range of traffic offences. Their behaviour is highly irresponsible, hazardous to both pedestrians and other road traffic and likely to cause damage to the open space. Local residents who witness this activity should take a note of the registration of the vehicles involved and report them to the Gardaí.

There are a number of trees already planted on the open space along the Distributor Road frontage as well as in the vicinity of the cul de sacs in Lindisfarne Estate. Tree planting does not generally resolve an issue like this because of the close spacing required to deter motor vehicles, typically 1.5m - 2m apart. Alternatives measures include raising the height of the road kerb and the use of bollards.

The use of bollards creates an additional ongoing maintenance requirement and they are subject to damage. Increasing the height of the road kerb has proved to be one of the most successful, long term measures to deter this type of motor vehicle activity with no ongoing maintenance requirement. The Roads Department will be requested to assess the location for remedial works to the road kerb.”

Following a contribution from Councillor T. Gilligan, Mr. D. Fennell, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent AGREED to liaise directly with the Councillor in relation to the specific location.  The report was NOTED.
C/181/13 MOT (17) UPKEEP OF PATHWAYS IN CORKAGH PARK

Item ID: 35141
It was proposed by Councillor T. Ridge and seconded by Councillor G. Kenny:
“That a report be provided on the upkeep of pathways in Corkagh Park in view of deterioration of same.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The footpath network in Corkagh Park is generally in a good condition and is maintained on a regular basis by the Parks Section as resources permit. A number of paths within the park have deteriorated in recent years due to frequent vehicle movements i.e. the main route from the St. John’s estate entrance to the Pet Farm and the route adjacent to the walled garden. These paths were installed in the early 1980’s and now need to be re-surfaced which requires significant Capital investment. The Council is aware that dealing with this issue is a priority and this will be given further consideration in light of the available resources in the current year.”

Following contributions from Councillors T. Ridge, G. Kenny, Mr. D. Fennell, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent responded to queries raised and AGREED that a further report would be brought to the next meeting.  The report was NOTED.
ROADS
C/182/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Questions 14 to 16 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/183/13 PROBLEM IN RELATION TO SHRUBBERY ON THE FOOTPATH LINKING BOOT ROAD WITH CALDBECK WAY






Item ID: 35225
Question (14):
Councillor B. Bonner
“The footpath linking Boot Road with Caldebeck Way and thence to Newlands cross is being seriously encroached upon by the shrubbery there, rendering it almost impassable to some users.  To ask the Manager if this can be addressed please?”
REPLY:

“An inspection will be carried out at this location and arrangements will be made to cut back any shrubbery which is impacting on the footpath.”
C/184/13 CONCERNS REGARDING FOOTPATHS IN ST. MARK’S ESTATE

Item ID: 35227
Question (15):
Councillor B. Bonner
“To ask the Manager as there are a number of concerns in relation to the footpaths in St Mark's estate.  What can be done?”
REPLY:

“Funding has been provided in the 2013 Roadworks programme for repairs to the footpaths in St. Marks Estate.”

C/185/13 LIGHTING ISSUES AT THE TOP OF NEW ROAD/NEWLANDS ROAD
Item ID: 35222
Question (16):
Councillor T. Delaney
“To ask the Manager to address the lighting issue at the top of New Road(dead end)/Newlands Road. This is a very dark and quiet corner and has become a 'hang out' area for youths in cars and also the scene of some serious anti-social activity of which the Gardai are aware. I believe an extra lamp to brighten the area would detract individuals from gathering in this corner?”
REPLY:

“The public lighting configuration at this location is adequate however the street lights will be inspected to insure optimal performance. It is also possible that foliage from trees at this location is obscuring some of the light, where these trees are in South Dublin County Council’s maintenance the public lighting section will consult with Parks Department as to the best approach.”
C/186/13 HEADED ITEM (12)






Item ID: 35138
The following report was presented by Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer.
ROAD WORKS PROGRAMME 2013
	Restoration Improvement Grant
	Restoration Maintenance Grant
	Discretionary Maintenance Grant
	Footpath Repairs

	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	RATHFARNHAM ELECTORAL AREA
	 
	 
	 

	Lower Dodder Rd
	Church Lane
	Knocklyon Drive/Ballyroan Pk
	Knocklyon Drive

	 
	Coolamber Court
	Willbrook Rd (Drainage)
	Knocklyon Ave

	 
	Dodder Park Grove
	Ballyroan Crescent
	Knocklyon Green

	 
	St. Gatien's Court
	Wainsfort Rd Footpaths
	Knocklyon Close

	 
	Whitecliff Estate
	 
	Grange Rd

	 
	 
	 
	Rathfarnham Rd

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TALLAGHT SOUTH ELECTORAL AREA
	 
	 
	 

	Castlekelly
	Cruagh Lane
	Mount Venus/Kilakee Rd (Drainage)
	Avonbeg

	Killakee Rd
	Willington Green & Cottages
	Shankill Road
	Heatherview Area

	Killinarden Heights
	Cloonmore Estate
	Oldcourt (Drainage)
	St Maelruins Park Old

	Piperstown Rd
	Heatherview Estate Road
	 
	Seskin View Area

	 
	Kiltalown Estate
	 
	Cushlawn Area

	 
	Rossfield Avenue
	 
	 

	 
	Shankill Rd
	 
	 

	 
	St. Maelruins
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	TALLAGHT CENTRAL ELECTORAL AREA
	 
	 
	 

	Greenhills Road
	Orwell Grove 
	Cheeverstown House (Entrance)
	Elmcastle - Kilnamanagh

	Cromwellsfort Road
	Orwell Glade
	Rossmore
	Castlelawns Park

	 
	Orwell Avenue
	Kingswood Avenue
	Balrothry

	 
	 
	Maplewood Road
	Belgard Heights

	 
	 
	Parkhill/Tamarisk
	Glenview Lawns

	 
	 
	 
	St Peters Rd

	 
	 
	 
	Mountdown Park & Road

	 
	 
	 
	Wainsfort Rd

	 
	 
	 
	Templeville Rd

	 
	 
	 
	Cypress Grove Rd

	 
	 
	 
	 

	LUCAN ELECTORAL AREA
	 
	 
	 

	Leixlip rd 
	Oakcourt Grove
	Lynchs lane upgrade
	Palmerstown Village

	 
	Roundabout at Ballyowen Road
	Tubber lane
	Earlsfort Estate

	 
	Dodsborough Road Improvement
	The Coppice
	Esker Cemetary, Lucan

	 
	 
	Lucan Village
	Lucan Road

	 
	 
	 
	 

	CLONDALKIN ELECTORAL AREA
	 
	 
	 

	Ninth Lock road&lucan Newlands rd
	Deansrath Avenue/Melrose
	Lugg Lane 
	St Marks Estate

	Fonthill rd North
	Castlewarden rd(Free state Rd) 
	Clondalkin Village (Tower rd)
	Pairc Muire (Saggart)

	Cloverhill rd
	Glenfield Estate
	St Marks Estate
	Shancastle Estate

	Knockmitten lane
	Moorfield Drive
	College Lane/Greenogue Roundabout
	Rathcoole Village

	 
	Willow Court/Grove/Avenue
	Castle rd(Saggart)
	 

	 
	Tisdalls Lane
	 
	 

	 
	Shancastle Estate
	 
	 


Following contributions from Councillors T. Gilligan, B. Bonner and T. Ridge, Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
C/187/13 HEADED ITEM (13) 





Item ID: 35177
PROPOSED DECLARATION OF ROADS TO BE PUBLIC ROADS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/188/13 HEADED ITEM (14)






Item ID: 35174
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/189/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35161
COR (7)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/190/13 MOT (18) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35152
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/191/13 MOT (19) REPAIR WORKS ON THE PAVED AREA OF MAIN STREET THROUGH POPES LANE








Item ID: 35210
It was proposed by Councillor T. Delaney and seconded by Councillor T.Ridge:
“That the Manager outline when repair works to the paved area from Main Street through Popes Lane down to Orchard Road are expected to commence and what the proposed finish/materials will be as per motion agreed at the December meeting.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“Missing bollards have recently been replaced. Sections of damaged or broken paving slabs will be replaced with concrete. The works will be carried out in early 2013.”

Following contributions from Councillors T. Delaney, T. Ridge, and B. Bonner, Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised and AGREED to carry out any necessary repairs as soon as possible and to consider the installation of bollards to prevent parking.
C/192/13 MOT (20) REPORT ON THE VALHALLA FACILITY

Item ID: 35215
It was proposed by Councillor B. Bonner and seconded by Councillor T. Delaney:
“That the Manager present a report on the Valhalla facility on the Watery lane in Clondalkin with particular reference to accessibility to the site for residents with physical handicap.  The footpaths outside the facility are narrow and in a bad state.  There is poor visibility for pedestrians and if residents wish to use the bus service to the city centre they will find it very difficult to get across the road to the bus stop.  What plans are in place to address these issues. “
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The Valhalla facility is on the south side of Watery Lane. There is no footpath on the north side at that point nor is the road wide enough to allow for a footpath without land acquisition. There is a signalised pedestrian crossing to the east at Áras Chrónáin.

For those wishing to access the area to the west (i.e. towards the Village) it is recommended that they use the facilities at the Orchard lane.”

Following contributions from Councillors B. Bonner, T. Delaney and T. Ridge, Mr. J. O’Connor, Senior Executive Engineer responded to queries raised and agreed to arrange a meeting on site with the Councillors.  The report was NOTED. 
C/193/13 MOT (21) REQUEST TO REMOVE THE REDUNDANT TELEPHONE BOX IN MAIN STREET CLONDALKIN







Item ID: 35218
It was proposed by Councillor B. Bonner and seconded by Councillor M McDonagh:
“That this Committee agrees that the redundant telephone box in Main Street, Clondalkin is unsightly and a health and safety hazard and arrangements should be made for its removal.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The phone booths in question are the responsibility of i-Point Ltd, the company who took over control of the facility from Smart Telecom, the previous operators. They have informed us of their plans to upgrade / refurbish the two phone booths. To date, the only works carried out has been a general clean up of the booths. If the motion is approved, i-Point Ltd will be informed of the Councils desire to have the booths removed.”
Following contributions from Councillors B. Bonner, T. Delaney and T. Ridge, Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised and AGREED to write to the phone company with a request for them to refurbish or remove the phone box. The report was NOTED.
WATER & DRAINAGE
C/194/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Question 17 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/195/13 ISSUES REGARDING THE WATER SUPPLY IN CLONDALKIN
Item ID: 34975
Question (17):
Councillor T. Gilligan
To ask the Manager has there been any issues with the water supply in the Clondalkin area, also in the Monksfield and Woodford areas.?  Users finding increased Fluoride in the water.

REPLY:

“There are no issues with the drinking water supply in the Clondalkin area including the Monksfield and Woodford areas.

The public water supply is monitored to ensure compliance with all water quality legislation and standards.  The principle regulations are the EC (Drinking Water)(No.2) Regulations 2007.  Samples are taken throughout the South Dublin network and analysed at Dublin City Council’s Central laboratory at Marrowbone Lane on behalf of South Dublin County Council. In 2012, 268 no. check samples were undertaken across the County and analysed for 12 parameters - mainly key health and aesthetic parameters. An additional 19 audit parameters were undertaken across the County for all 46 chemical, indicator and microbiological parameters specified in the Regulations. 

The annual EPA reports on The Quality of Drinking Water in Ireland consistently show that the drinking water standards in South Dublin County are high with respect to public water supplies. A summary of the results of drinking water testing and analysis for the past 7 years is on the Council’s website.

There has been no incidents of exceedences of fluoride levels in the drinking water in  the SDCC area recently or for a long time.”

C/196/13 HEADED ITEM (15)






Item ID: 35175
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/197/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35162
COR (8)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/198/13 MOT (22) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35153
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
PLANNING
C/199/13 QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Gilligan and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Question 18 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/200/13 ISSUES REGARDING THE PROPOSED VEC RUN PRIMARY SCHOOL AT TÓR AN RÍ, BALGADDY








Item ID: 35221
Question (18):
Councillor B. Bonner
“To ask the Manager, in relation to a proposed new VEC run primary school at Tór an Rí, Balgaddy could a number of issues be clarified please.

1.  Is the proposed new site not far too close to the existing Archbishop Ryan Junior and Senior National schools?

2.  Will another large school in this immediate area not exacerbate the existing traffic and parking problems on the Balgaddy Road?

3.  Does the council have a long term vision for the Balgaddy area and how does this new school project fit in to that vision?

4.  Would it not make more sense to use this site for a second level school for the pupils who have gone through the Archbishop Ryan Schools?

5.  What input does the council and councillors have into the selection of sites for schools?”
REPLY:
“The Department of Education and Skills has identified that there is a need to accommodate an additional 45,000 primary school pupils and almost 25,000 post primary schools pupils nationally by 2017/2018. The level of increased demand will require that many of the permanent solutions will be needed within three years. On June 1st 2012 a Memorandum of Understanding between the Department of Education and Skills and the County and City Managers’ Association for the Acquisition of Sites for School Planning came into effect. South Dublin County Council has been working closely with the Department of Education and Skills to acquire sites to deliver urgently required schools in the county. In February 2012 the Department of Education and Skills requested that SDCC identify appropriate sites for permanent primary schools at the following locations:

· Newcastle 

· Firhouse / Oldbawn 

· Lucan 

· Jobstown / Tallaght 

· City West 

· Saggart

Following consultation with the DoES in May / June 2012 a refined shortlist of possible sites in each location was drawn up and site valuations were finalised in July / August 2012. SDCC is pursuing the acquisition of these sites, in an expedient manner reflecting the urgent requirement for permanent schools at the above locations, including at Lucan. The Valuers, working on behalf of SDCC, are currently in negotiations with land owners of the preferred permanent sites with the aim that permanent schools will be opened by September 2015/2016. 

The DoES requires new primary schools to be open in Lucan, Firhouse, and Tallaght West by September 2013. Following consultation with the DoES SDCC identified a site to accommodate a school at a temporary location in Lucan, until the negotiations to acquire the permanent school site are finalised, thereby ensuring that a school building will be in place by September 2013. It was required that the temporary site would: 

·         Be located where there will be a demand for school places in 2013,

·         Be in close proximity to the identified permanent school location, 

·         Meet the technical requirements of the Council, including traffic / water and drainage etc, and 

·         Minimise cost outlays for the DoES due to the temporary nature of the school location. 

The SDCC owned site at Tor an Rí meets the above requirements. The replacement permanent school elsewhere in Lucan is identified in the Department of Education and Skills 5 Year Programme, launched in March 2012, and it is aimed that this permanent school will be open in 2016.

The Department of Education and Skills has also purchased a site in the Clonburris LAP lands, to the south of the Fonthill Link Road, to serve the South Lucan area with a post primary school. This school is included in the Department of Education and Skills 5 year programme and is due to go to construction this year with an opening date of September 2014. A planning application for this post-primary school should be lodged imminently with SDCC. “
C/201/13 HEADED ITEM (16)






Item ID: 35229

The following report was presented by Mr. Colin Ryan, Senior Engineer.
QUARTERLY PLANNING APPLICATIONS REPORT 01/12/2012 - 28/02/2013

No. of Applications received:     15   No. of decisions made:     17
The report was NOTED.
C/202/13 HEADED ITEM (17)






Item ID: 35173
A
LARGE APPLICATIONS UNDER CONSIDERATION
SD13A/0015

Applicant:


Microsoft Operations Ireland Ltd.

Location:
Grangecastle Business Park, Nangor Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22.

Development:
Construction of a single storey data centre with plant at roof level (total gross floor area 15,825sq.m.) which comprises the following uses:  offices, computer and associated support areas, electrical component rooms, plant and associated equipment and new ground level link between the proposed and the existing buildings;  also included are ancillary site works for connection to existing infrastructural services (installed under granted permission SD07A/0632), fencing, signage, perimeter services road around the building, 17 no. car parking spaces along with disabled car parking spaces for service of new building, berming and landscaping to the frontage onto Technology Park Road and new random rubble wall and railings to the proposed line of the new R120 road.  This application is for 10 years.

Comments:
The application was noted.
B. FILES REQUESTED BY MEMBERS
SD13A/0022
Applicant:



W. McCann

Location:
28, Knockmeenagh Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22

Development:
Single storey extension to the side of the existing dwelling and demolition of existing shed for the construction of detached dormer bungalow and associated works.

Comments:



Councillor T. Gilligan supported the application.

C/203/13 HEADED ITEM (18)






Item ID: 35173
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

C/204/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35160

COR (9)
Letter to An Post dated 27th November 2012 and reply from An Post dated 20th February 2013, regarding the new bulk post box on Tower Road, Clondalkin




C/205/13 MOT (23) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35151
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/206/13 MOT (24) REQUEST TO SUPPORT CLONDALKIN’S APPLICATION TO BECOME A FAIR TRADE TOWN
It was proposed by Councillor T. Gilligan and seconded by Councillor M. McDonagh:
“That this Area Committee supports Clondalkin becoming a Fair Trade town and fully supports a Fair Trade Steering Group. I must congratulate my old primary school Clonburris national school for taking this initiative, they received over 1,000 signatures to date.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The overall matter of Fair Trade town status has been discussed at previous Planning and Development SPC's. Below is the text of the last report which was made to the September 2012 SPC meeting;

'Arising from the last SPC meeting the Nenagh Fairtrade organisation was contacted for any advice they might have regarding the pursuance of fair-trade status for Rathfarnham village.
In response Nenagh Fairtrade organisation offered the following practical advice:
· The need for a local steering group to promote fair-trade in the locality. 
· Local retailers and café owners need to be approached at an early stage to ascertain their interest in selling or using fair-trade produce. 
· A survey to be carried out to identify what, if any, fairtrade produce is being currently sold in the area. 
· If possible a ‘flagship’ outlet should be identified to act as a focal point for the initiative. 
· Local media both traditional and electronic to be used to promote the initiative.
In general Nenagh Fairtrade organisation considered that the fairtrade website offered further practical advice and support which was useful for getting the initiative off the ground.
Arising from this advice it is suggested that the following approach may be taken by the SPC;
· Local interests investigate the setting up of a fairtrade steering group which would include- local retailers, local residents, local interest groups and local public representatives.'
While activities to support Fair Trade is to be generally welcomed, the promotion of Fair Trade is fundamentally based on local community activity. The conferring of Fair Trade status is based on this work and is not directly related to Council activity. While the SPC report does refer to Rathfarnham village, the overall suggested advice is of relevance to progressing such a project in Clondalkin.”

It was AGREED to take Motion 24 in conjunction with Motion 25 in the name of Councillor G. Kenny 
MOT (25) REQUEST TO ENDORSE THE NEWLY FORMED “MAKE CLONDALKIN A FAIR TRADE” TOWN


















Item ID: 35206
It was proposed by Councillor G. Kenny and seconded by Councillor M McDonagh:
“That this area Committee along with SDCC endorses and helps to promote the newly formed "Make Clondalkin a Fair Trade" Town by school students from Clonburris School.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The matter of Fair Trade  has been discussed at previous Planning and Development SPC's. Below is the text of the last report which was made to the September 2012 SPC meeting;

'Arising from the last SPC meeting the Nenagh Fairtrade organisation was contacted for any advice they might have regarding the pursuance of fair-trade status for Rathfarnham village.
In response Nenagh Fairtrade organisation offered the following practical advice:
· The need for a local steering group to promote fair-trade in the locality. 
· Local retailers and café owners need to be approached at an early stage to ascertain their interest in selling or using fair-trade produce. 
· A survey to be carried out to identify what, if any, fairtrade produce is being currently sold in the area. 
· If possible a ‘flagship’ outlet should be identified to act as a focal point for the initiative. 
· Local media both traditional and electronic to be used to promote the initiative.
In general Nenagh Fairtrade organisation considered that the fairtrade website offered further practical advice and support which was useful for getting the initiative off the ground.
Arising from this advice it is suggested that the following approach may be taken by the SPC;
· Local interests investigate the setting up of a fairtrade steering group which would include- local retailers, local residents, local interest groups and local public representatives.'
While activities to support Fair Trade is to be generally welcomed, the promotion of Fair Trade is fundamentally based on local community activity. The conferring of Fair Trade status is based on this work and is not directly related to Council activity. While the SPC report does refer to Rathfarnham village, the overall suggested advice is of relevance to progressing such a project in Clondalkin.”
Following contributions from Councillors T. Gilligan, G. Kenny, B. Bonner, T. Ridge and M. McDonagh, Mr C. Ryan, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
DEVELOPMENT
It was proposed by Councillor M. McDonagh, seconded by Councillor T. Ridge and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order 13, Question 19 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.
C/207/13 SHORTEN THE HEIGHT OF THE WALL AT 1A ST. PATRICK’S ESTATE
Item ID: 35031
Question (19):
Councillor T. Gilligan
“To ask the Manager to shorten the height of the wall at the house 1a St Patrick's estate between the chipper, which makes the area here darker?”
REPLY:

“As the Councillor will be aware, the Council is pursuing the acquisition of a strip of land contained within the site of the house at 1A St. Patrick's Road with a view to regularising title to the site so as to facilitate the sale of the house. It is not proposed to carry out any alterations to the boundary wall between the house and the chip shop at this stage pending the future use of the house being clarified.”

C/208/13 HEADED ITEM (19)






Item ID: 35168
NEW WORKS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/209/13 CORRESPONDENCE





Item ID: 35164
COR (10)
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/210/13 MOT (26) CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS



Item ID: 35147
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.
C/211/13 MOT (27) REPORT ON 1A ST. PATRICK’S ROAD, CLONDALKIN
Item ID: 35140
It was proposed by Councillor T. Ridge and seconded by Councillor T. Ridge:
“That a further report on 1a, St. Patrick's Road, Clondalkin be brought to next Clondalkin Area Meeting.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“A Compulsory Purchase Order in respect of the linear strip of land at the above address has been made.

The making of the CPO will now be advertised and the land owners and Bord Pleanala will be notified of its making. The owners will have up to 6 weeks to object to the making of the CPO to the Bord.

The CPO will be confirmed unless there is an objection in which case the Bord will convene an oral hearing.

If the CPO is confirmed, the Council will serve the necessary notices to acquire the land.”

Following a contribution from Councillor T. Ridge, Mr M. Fagan, Senior Executive Officer responded to query raised and the report was NOTED.
The meeting concluded at 5.10pm.

Signed: ______________




Date: ___________
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